
Wow, what a show
Now that it is over, I can say that this is one of my new
favorite shows. There are two others that stand out in this
same fashion, but this show is one of the best.

If I were to pick shows, this would not have been one I
picked, but then one of my other favorites would not have been
on my list of plays to do. So my list of favorite shows stands
at this

1) Harvey. Big white rabbit and all. I was honored to play the
part of Elwood Dowd in that show. My first lead ever, and in
my favorite show ever. It was also special to me because I had
a special guest star in that show. While everyone else was
talking to a white rabbit, I was talking with my dear departed
wife. She was on stage with me, in spirit, every night. I had
a wallet that I took out of my pocket every night to pay the
cab driver. In that wallet I carried my wife’s drivers license
and some business cards she made for her chinchilla raising.

2) Arsenic and Old Lace. My first show at WCCT. I also enjoyed
this show and would love to do it again. We had a wonderful
cast for this show and it was a great first experience with
the playhouse.

3) Death of a Salesman. Every performance the audience would
shed tears. This was a show for the ages until…

4) The Lion in Winter. Yes, a story of the very disfunctional
family of Henry the II of England. A very good cast and a
strong play. Actors and audience had an experience with this
show, and on every performance the show got better.

What made the Lion in Winter such a good show? Hard work,
dedication, good script, good direction, good cast, wonderful
crew. Yes this show had all of that and more. We had such fun.
Teasing back stage, fun on stage. It was a fun time before,

https://www.tangents.org/community-theater/wow-what-a-show/


during and after the shows. I’m glad we had the audience we
did, but there were so many others that missed a very fine
performance. These shows do not come everyday, and I am sorry
for all that missed this show.


